
 

 

Minutes  

Transportation Coordinating Committee 

Wednesday, November 2, 2016 

 

A meeting of the Transportation Coordinating Committee was held Wednesday, November 2, 2016 at 2:00 p.m. 

in Conference Room A/B-- of the Community Services Building, 221 West Seminary Street, Richland Center, 

WI 53581.   

 

Committee members in attendance included: Don Adelman, Paul Kinney, Stephanie Ronnfeldt, David 

Scribbins, Richard McKee, Angela Metz and Bob Shiere,  

 

Members absent: Linda Gentes, Eric Rynes and Angela Young 

 

Other attendees included:  Linda Batten, Roxanne Klubertanz-Gerber, Heidi Shiere 

 

1) The meeting was called to order by David Scribbins at 2:00 p.m. 

 

2) Proof of Notification: Linda Batten verified the posting. 

 

3) Approve Agenda: Paul Kinney moved to approve the posting and agenda; Bob Shiere seconded. Motion 

carried.  

 

4) Public Hearing minutes and discussion of 85.21 grant proposal: Roxanne distributed and reviewed the 

85.21 grant proposal with everyone. Angela Metz noted a change was needed in the summary regarding 

the village of Viola. Roxanne said the counties portion would be 20% or $13,915. Bob Shiere moved to 

approve the grant proposal. Richard McGee seconded. Motion carried.                                                                                                                                                     

 

 

5) Approval of Transportation Coordinating Committee minutes of October 12, 2016: Bob Shiere made                    

a motion to approve the October 12, 2016 Transportation Coordinating Committee meeting minutes:                                             

Paul Kinney seconded. Motion carried.  

 

 

6) Citizen Comments: 

 David talked about the Safety meeting last week.  David was told that because of him making 

pedestrian safety an issue that is why curb cuts and crosswalk painting has been done. He said 

that he has verbal commitments from the Richland Center Police Chief, WRCO, the State Police 

and the Highway Department regarding making pedestrian safety a priority.  

 David said that Ron Fruit from WRCO said he could come in at any time to record a public 

service announcement about pedestrian safety. 

 Angela Metz said she has noticed people not stopping. 

 David said there is a proposal to have parking spots for cars 4 feet from the intersection instead 

of the current 15 feet. This will make it more difficult for both drivers and pedestrians to see 

each other. 

 

 

7) Schedule Next Meeting  

 The next meeting is tentatively set for January 11, 2017 at 3:00. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

8) Adjourn 

 Bob Shiere moved to adjourn the meeting until Wednesday, January 11 2017;                                                                                                                                       

Richard McKee seconded. Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Linda Batten 

Aging and Disability Resource Center  

of Eagle Country - Richland Center Office 

 


